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INFORMATION REQUEST REFERENCE 22-044 
 
 
Thank you for your information request, received on 29 December 2022. You asked the 
London Legacy Development Corporation (Legacy Corporation) to provide the following 
information under the Freedom of Information Act 2000 (FOIA):   
 

“…about the engagement of ethnic minorities in the Queen Elizabeth Olympic Park.  
  
I would be really grateful if you could share the data, or anything related to my 
dissertation topic with me: 
1. The statistics on the migrants (ethnic minorities) in the QEOP (e.g., the 

percentage of each group). 
2. The engagement/integration of the migrants’ groups in the park through various 

activities (e.g., sports, urban farming, conservation, etc). 
  
I noticed that there is a Park Champions programme that covers the role of 
conservation and gardening. Could I ask whether you have the data about the 
proportion of different ethnic minorities of volunteers? Or is there any other 
conservation society in the park?  
  
And are there any ethnic minorities’ groups in the park that I can directly contact?” 

 
The requestor was contacted on 9 January 2023 and asked to clarify if the request was for 
information in relation to migrants or for information in relation to ethnic minorities as these 
terms are different and are not interchangeable. Confirmation was received on 9 January 
2023 that the request was for information related to migrants. 
 
Following the clarification that all references in the request actually refer to migrants and not 
ethnic minorities, the Legacy Corporation is refusing this request under FOIA section 17(1) 
on the basis that it does not hold the information requested. The Legacy Corporation does 
not hold any information about migrants or immigration status in relation to Queen Elizabeth 
Olympic Park.  
 
 
 
If you are unhappy with our response to your request and wish to make a request for an 
internal review of our response, you should write to: 
 
Deputy Chief Executive 

Level 9 
5 Endeavour Square 
Stratford 
London 
E20 1JN 
 



London Legacy Development Corporation 
Level 9 
5 Endeavour Square 
Stratford  
E20 1JN 
 
Email: FOI@londonlegacy.co.uk 
 
Please note: requests for internal reviews received more than forty workings days after the 
initial response will not be handled. 
 
If you are not content with the outcome of the internal review, you may appeal directly to the 
Information Commissioner at the address given below. You should do this within two months 
of our final decision. There is no charge for making an appeal. 
 
Further information on the Freedom of Information Act 2000 is available from the Information 
Commissioner’s Office: 
 
Wycliffe House 
Water Lane 
Wilmslow 
SK9 5AF 

 
Telephone 08456 30 60 60 or 01625 54 57 45 

 
Website www.ico.gov.uk 
 
Yours sincerely 
 
FOI / EIR Co-ordinator 
London Legacy Development Corporation 
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